
 
 
 

STAY INFORMED 
• Project Web Site – 

A website will be kept up to date with project information. Go to www.wc-roads.com and click on 
“Construction Projects” in the upper left corner.  
 

• Phone Contact – 
The project team is available to answer specific concerns or questions. You can reach our team 
by calling County main line at (503) 846-7800. City contact is Jeff Peck at 503-718-2466. 
 

• Mailer Updates/Flyers – 
Nearby property owners and residents may be periodically mailed updates if there are changes to 
construction status.  This information will also be available at the project website. 
 

• News Releases – 
For any significant project updates, local TV, radio and print media will be provided news releases for 
publication. 



 
 
 
 

WHY 121st AVENUE? 
 

Currently, SW 121st Avenue, in the city of Tigard, has two travel lanes, limited 
street lighting, no bike lanes, intermittent sidewalks, and inadequate drainage 
facilities. This roadway section is adjacent to densely populated residential 
neighborhoods. 
 
This project would improve the roadway to current city standards and provide for 
more safe pedestrian and bicycle use along the roadway. 
 
The city is adding public works funds for a water line replacement in a section of 
the project area. 



 
 
 

PROJECT FUNDING 
 

 
 

The SW 121st Avenue improvement project was one of 23 projects selected for MSTIP Phase 
3e. 
 
Board of County Commissioners approved the 121st Street project on October 4, 2016. 
 
Estimated Project Cost: $10 million 
•  Includes approx. $1.2 million of city water line work (City water fund) and sanitary 

laterals 
•  Includes $8.8 million of County MSTIP funds for design, right-of-way and construction 

 

http://mstip.org

http://mstip.org/


 
 
 

Project Schedule 

 



 
 
 

FONNER ROAD CLOSURE – DETOUR MAP 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Fonner Road will be closed to day-time 
thru traffic to install a storm line in the 

roadway. 
 

Adjacent properties will be allowed 
driveway access * 

 
It will be reopened to traffic after 

work hours. 
 

Approximate closure dates: 
Jun 17 – Aug 31 

 
Contractor will coordinate with residents when 
construction directly impacts driveway access 

Designated Detour 

Project Limits 

Road Closure 

* 



 
 
 

121st Ave Delays During Construction 
 

During the construction of SW 121st Avenue and 
connecting side road intersections, there will be single 

lane closures on contractor workdays. 
 

Traffic will be controlled by flaggers. Expect delays. 
 

During non-contractor work hours, 121st Ave 
roadway will be re-opened to 2 lane traffic. 


